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indirect cost rate negotiated and
approved by a cognizant Federal agency
prior to the proposed effective date of
the award of 100 percent of the total
proposed direct cost dollar amount in
the application, whichever is less.

Federal Policies and Procedures
Recipients and subrecipients under

the Physics Laboratory Program shall be
subject to all Federal laws and Federal
and Departmental regulations, policies,
and procedures applicable to financial
assistance awards. The SURF program
does not directly affect any state or local
government.

Applicants are reminded of the
applicability of Executive order 12372,
‘‘Intergovernmental Review of Federal
Programs.’’

This rule making action has been
determined to be ‘‘not significant’’ for
purposes of Executive Order 12866.

Dated: February 9, 1996.

Samuel Kramer,
Associate Director.
[FR Doc. 96–3505 Filed 2–14–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–13–M

Announcement of a Meeting To
Discuss Standards Development for
Low-Level Light Standards for
Luminometry

AGENCY: National Institute of Standards
and Technology.
ACTION: Notice of public meeting.

SUMMARY: The National Institute of
Standards and Technology (NIST)
invites interested parties to attend a
meeting on May 1, 1996 to plan, with
the assistance of public and private
sector stakeholders, a national program
to develop standards and a standards
traceability scheme for low-level light
measurements. Attendees should come
prepared to discuss standards
specifications, their specific standards
needs, as well as resources that they are
able to provide toward meeting those
needs. This program may become a
consortium and attendees would have
the opportunity to join through a
Cooperative Research and Development
Agreement.

Any program undertaken will be
within the scope and confines of The
Federal Technology Transfer Act of
1986 (Public Law 99–502, 15 U.S.C.
3710a), which provides federal
laboratories including NIST, with the
authority to enter into cooperative
research agreements with qualified
parties. Under this law, NIST may
provide ‘‘personnel, service, facilities,
equipment or other resources with or

without reimbursement (but not funds
to non-federal parties)’’—to the
cooperative research program.

The meeting will be held on
Wednesday May 1, 1996 at 8:00 a.m.,
Administration Building, Lecture Room
A & B, at NIST in Gaithersburg, MD, for
interested parties.

The meeting will discuss the possible
formation of a research consortium
including NIST and manufacturing
industry to conduct research in this
area. This is not a grant program.
DATES: The meeting will be held on May
1, 1996. Interested parties should
contact NIST to confirm their
attendance at the address, telephone
number or FAX number shown below
no later than April 17, 1996.
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at
8:00 a.m., Administration Building,
Lecture Room A & B, National Institute
of Standards and Technology,
Gaithersburg, MD.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Dr.
Gary W., Kramer, Chemistry Building,
Room B156, National Institute of
Standards and Technology,
Gaithersburg, MD 20899. Telephone:
301–975–4132; FAX: 301–975–3845; e-
mail: gkramer@enh.nist.gov.

Dated: February 9. 1996.
Samuel Kramer,
Associate Director.
[FR Doc. 96–3506 Filed 2–14–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–13–M

National Oceanic and Atmospheric
Administration

Monterey Bay National Marine
Sanctuary Advisory Council Open
Meeting

AGENCY: Sanctuaries and Reserves
Division (SRD), Office of Ocean and
Coastal Resource Management (OCRM),
National Ocean Service (NOS), National
Oceanic and Atmospheric
Administration (NOAA), Department of
Commerce.
SUMMARY: The Advisory Council was
established in December 1993 to advise
NOAA’s Sanctuaries and Reserves
Division regarding the management of
the Monterey Bay National Marine
Sanctuary. The Advisory Council was
convened under the National Marine
Sanctuaries Act.
TIME AND PLACE: Friday, March 1, 1996,
from 9:00 until 4:30. The meeting will
be held at the Monterey City Council
Chambers, at the corner of Pacific Street
and Madison Street, Monterey,
California.
AGENDA: General issues related to the
Monterey Bay National Marine

Sanctuary are expected to be discussed,
including an update from the Sanctuary
Manager, reports from the working
groups, an update on the Council public
relations campaign, and presentations
on the proposed realignment of
Highway One at Piedras Blancas and on
kelp harvesting in the Sanctuary.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: The meeting will
be open to the public. Seats will be
available on a first-come, first-served
basis.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Jane Delay at (408) 647–4246 or
Elizabeth Moore at (301) 713–3141.
Federal Domestic Assistance Catalog Number
11.429, Marine Sanctuary Program

Dated: February 12, 1996.
David L. Evans,
Acting Deputy Assistant Administrator for
Ocean Services and Coastal Zone
Management.
[FR Doc. 96–3438 Filed 2–14–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–08–M

Notice; Meeting of the Olympic Coast
National Marine Sanctuary Advisory
Council

AGENCY: Sanctuaries and Reserves
Division (SRD), Office of Ocean and
Coastal Resource Management (OCRM),
National Ocean Service (NOS), National
Oceanic and Atmospheric
Administration (NOAA), Department of
Commerce.

SUMMARY: The Advisory Council was
established in December 1995 to advise
NOAA’s Sanctuaries and Reserves
Division regarding the management of
the Olympic Coast National Marine
Sanctuary. The Advisory Council was
convened under the National Marine
Sanctuaries Act.

TIME AND PLACE: Thursday, February 23,
1996, from 10:00 until 4:00. The
meeting will be held at the Olympic
Natural Resource Center, 1455 South
Forks Avenue, Forks, Washington.

AGENDA: General subjects to be covered
will include election of Council officers;
reports on research and education
projects; a report from the Sanctuary
manager; and general introductory
discussions.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: The meeting will
be open to the public. Seats will be
available on a first-come, first-served
basis.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Nancy Beres at (360) 457–6622 or
Elizabeth Moore at (301) 713–3141.

Dated: February 12, 1996.
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Federal Domestic Assistance Catalog Number
11.429 Marine Sanctuary Program

David L. Evans,
Acting Deputy Assistant Administrator for
Ocean Services and Coastal Zone
Management.
[FR Doc. 96–3439 Filed 2–14–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–08–M

CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY
COMMISSION

Proposed Collection of Information;
Comment Request—Baby-Bouncers,
Walker-Jumpers, and Baby-Walkers

AGENCY: Consumer Product Safety
Commission.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: As required by the Paperwork
Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35),
the Consumer Product Safety
Commission (CPSC) requests comments
on a proposed reinstatement of approval
of a collection of information from
manufacturers and importers of
children’s articles called baby-bouncers,
walker-jumpers, or baby-walkers. The
collection of information consists of
requirements that manufacturers and
importers of these products must
establish and maintain records of
inspections, testing, sales, and
distributions to demonstrate that the
products are not banned by rules issued
under the Federal Hazardous
Substances Act and codified at 16 CFR
part 1500.

The CPSC will consider all comments
received in response to this notice
before requesting reinstatement of
approval of this collection of
information from the Office of
Management and Budget.
DATES: Written comments must be
received by the Office of the Secretary
not later than April 15, 1996.
ADDRESSES: Written comments should
be captioned ‘‘Baby-Bouncers’’ and
mailed to the Office of the Secretary,
Consumer Product Safety Commission,
Washington, DC 20207, or delivered to
that office, room 502, 4330 East West
Highway, Bethesda, Maryland.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
information about the proposed
reinstatement of approval of the
collection of information, or to obtain a
copy of 16 CFR part 1500, call or write
Nicholas V. Marchica, Director, Office of
Planning and Evaluation, Consumer
Product Safety Commission,
Washington, DC 20207; telephone (301)
504–0416, extension 2243.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Products
called ‘‘baby-bouncers,’’ ‘‘walker-

jumpers, or ‘‘baby-walkers’’ are
intended to support children younger
than two years of age while they sit,
bounce, jump, walk, or recline.
Regulations issued under provisions of
the Federal Hazardous Substances Act
(15 U.S.C. 1261, 1262) establish safety
requirements for these products.

A. Requirements for Baby-Bouncers,
Walker-Jumpers, and Baby-Walkers

One CPSC regulation bans any such
product if it is designed in such a way
that exposed parts present hazards of
amputations, crushing, lacerations,
fractures, hematomas, bruises or other
injuries to children’s fingers, toes, or
other parts of the body. 16 CFR
1500.18(a)(6).

A second CPSC regulation establishes
criteria for exempting baby-bouncers,
walker-jumpers, and baby walkers from
the banning rule under specified
conditions. 16 CFR 1500.86(a)(4). The
exemption regulation requires certain
labeling on these products and their
packaging to identify the name and
address of the manufacturer or
distributor and the model number of the
product. Additionally, the exemption
regulation requires that records must be
established and maintained for three
years relating to testing, inspection,
sales, and distributions of these
products. The regulation does not
specify a particular form or format for
the records. Manufacturers and
importers may rely on records kept in
the ordinary course of business to
satisfy the recordkeeping requirements
if those records contain the required
information.

The Office of Management and Budget
(OMB) approved the collection of
information requirements in the
regulations under control number 3041–
0019. OMB’s most recent extension of
approval expired on May 31, 1992. The
CPSC now proposes to request
reinstatement of approval without
change for the regulations’ information
collection requirements.

The safety need for this collection of
information remains. Specifically, if a
manufacturer or importer distributes
products that violate the banning rule,
the records required by section
1500.86(a)(4) can be used by the firm
and the CPSC (i) to identify specific
models of products which fail to comply
with applicable requirements, and (ii) to
notify distributors and retailers if the
products are subject to recall.

B. Estimated Burden
The CPSC staff estimates that about 25

firms are subject to the testing and
recordkeeping requirements of the
regulations. The CPSC staff estimates

further that the burden imposed by the
regulations on each of these firms is
approximately 2 hours per year. Thus,
the total annual burden imposed by the
regulations on all manufacturers and
importers is about 50 hours.

The CPSC staff estimates that the
hourly wage for the time required to
perform the required testing and to
maintain the required records is about
$13, and that the annual total cost to the
industry is approximately $650. During
a typical year, the CPSC will expend
approximately two days of professional
staff time reviewing records required to
be maintained by the regulations for
baby-bouncers, walker-jumpers, and
baby-walkers. The annual cost to the
Federal government of the collection of
information in these regulations is
estimated to be $560.

C. Request for Comments
The CPSC solicits written comments

from all interested persons about the
proposed extension of approval of the
collection of information in the
regulations for baby-bouncers, walker-
jumpers, and baby-walkers. The CPSC
specifically solicits information about
the hourly burden and monetary costs
imposed by the collection of
information on firms subject to this
collection of information. The CPSC
also seeks information relevant to the
following topics:

• Whether the collection of
information is necessary for the proper
performance of the CPSC’s functions;

• Whether the information will have
practical utility for the CPSC;

• Whether the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be collected
could be enhanced; and

• Whether the burden imposed by the
collection of information could be
minimized by use of automated,
electronic or other technological
collection techniques, or other form of
information technology.

Dated: February 12, 1996.
Sadye E. Dunn,
Secretary, Consumer Product Safety
Commission.
[FR Doc. 96–3507 Filed 2–14–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6355–01–P

CORPORATION FOR NATIONAL AND
COMMUNITY SERVICE

Availability of Funds for Training and
Technical Assistance for State
Commissions

AGENCY: Corporation for National and
Community Service.
ACTION: Notice of availability of funds.
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